Delta Heritage Air Park

Delta Heritage Air Park Operating Committee (DapCom)

Meeting      186       


Date:  April 3, 2014
Call to Order: by Chair, Trevor Skillen                     



Call to Order:  19:39
Members and Guests Attending:  


Trevor Skillen, Tom Boulanger, Gerard Van Dijk, Cyril Henderson, Ron Zeleschuk, Ginny Ivanicki, Ray Roussy, Gerald Ohm, Peggy Gordon, Les Mitchell , Tim Baker 
Corrections or Additions to Minutes:  Warbird Fly-In at Delta will be August 23rd, Saturday (not 25th as previously noted).
Correspondence:  Nil
Metro Vancouver Parks/Management Committee: The management meeting will be at the end of April with a pre-management meeting conference call with Mitch on Monday, April 7th Some discussion points are an update of the budgets and an update on Tex’s incident at the airpark. 
*Action: 
*Our possible share in Filming Revenues will be brought up at the management meeting. 
Trevor will find out some figures first.


* Also, a question to be asked is ‘can metal sheathing be used on Ron’s hangar’.
Budget, Revenues and Expenses: Delta was overdrawn on the operating account. Tom has a list of what cheques were bounced. Cheques will be re-written. A fuel deposit was just done so all is good now. There is no overdraft on the account nor do they notify when there is a shortfall, so Trevor will  talk to the bank and get an account with that option. Trevor’s motion that he will be third signatory on a line of credit was seconded. Tom has a credit card with a low limit that Gerard will use.

This year’s Insurance Policy and invoice arrived and is for $4525. Trevor will get a second quote on it before we go ahead with paying it. He will also check if there are any duplicated coverage points with RAA’s coverage. Trevor will also check if the Parks Board has any umbrella coverage with duplication in our policy. 
Regarding filming revenues, Raymond Colley says the rate is $1500/day for Metro. $4525. has been received so far. Raymond was paid and individual people were paid if their airplane was used. Dapcom should be part of the negotiation when film people approach Metro. Filming constitutes a restriction for our tenants so we have a good argument to receive at least a quarter of monthly rentals. Trevor will find out what the going rate is in the film business. Raymond says every person got $200 to use his or her plane and $300. if they needed to move it. Ray reported receiving $1000./day static for use of his plane at CZBB so the rate is probably too low. It’s a complicated undertaking when we are asked for the airpark and planes to be used in films – what planes, when, how long etc. - so we should be compensated for that organization as well as use and inconvenience.
Embree Heritage House Project:  Marcel talked with Trevor. Their engineer needs to develop an RFP but was distracted for a time and unable to work on it. This month they will have to figure out a market rate for the building for rental.  
Buildings/Hangars:  Ron’s hangar is being worked on. One plane is in the Aerobatic club and the other is outside. Tom doesn’t have any hangars coming up for the one outside at the moment. 
The original footings were not put in properly on that building but most likely no others will need similar work. There were some tense moments last month while the building was jacked when it moved, but it has since been stabilized and straightened.  Les did a status report today with recommendations for going forward after meeting with Kyle and doing a walk around. Trevor was given a copy of Les’s letter of recommendations. 

Temporary supports were not sufficient. No lasting damage was done. Kyle agreed to proceed with additional bracing, supports and straightening. As well, Les recommended that the existing disturbed foundation be removed and a continuous and enlarged one be installed, including door track foundation. The lower 4’ portion of marine sheathing needs replacing and the rest is in poor condition. Kyle says that plywood would be an additional cost, not in his original bid.
Les recommended that all plywood be replaced. Board and batten will need painting every 5 years and may still need replacing in 15 years. It never was used on hangars here. Les prefers metal cladding and there already is a lot of metal on the hangars. One used to be painted with red and white checkerboard on metal and looked great (especially for filming, too). Plywood would not be a long term solution either. Marine ply is expensive at $80. a sheet. Every cut has to be ‘treated’. If we want metal cladding, new approval from Parks would be needed as that was not what was agreed upon before. 

Security fencing to surround the building will cost about $300.for a month and be at DAPCOM’s expense. Les will phone up for the fencing tomorrow. It will be two weeks before the bracing can come down so fencing will be needed at least that long. For now, taxiing will have to be done by going through the septic field and around. The container is also in the way for now. 
Motion to follow Les’s recommendations: Voted ‘yes’, seconded, carried. 

Runway, Grounds, Tie Downs:  There has been some discussion last month about what to do with the runway – opinions ranged from ‘there is a need for resurfacing’, to ‘nothing wrong with it’, to ‘it’s unusable’. 
Ray Roussy remarked that we should identify who thinks it should be replaced. Are we assuming that we need it when not a large amount of tenants agree? 
Gerald has heard RV owners commenting that it does substantial damage because of their tight fitting wheel pants with little clearance to the wheel. – the Cox’s, Carrs, Jim Niessen, have stopped coming from Langley. We have two (flyable) RV’s here now. Les has the smallest tail wheel and has no problem except when wet and muddy in winter. Nothing we could do would improve that.  Perhaps there is a way for minor gradual improvements to be made? Ray and Tim Baker walked the runway. Some of the grass is in clumps. A light airplane will feel those. Only thing to do for that would be to make it like a golf green. Tim has a lot of experience with this kind of work. An appropriate next step is to take a survey of what is bothering people.  Gerard thinks that most tenants have no problem, except John Stewart. As for the RV owners, of the three planes on the field, only one is flying (one owner is away and the other not flying). 
Rolling a runway will help to smooth the lumps but if done too soon, it will end up with puddles – too late and one can’t do it at all. Larger hills will take grading – to level would need a dump trunk. Ray knows of 3 bumps, one bad one near the pump. East of the club house to end of the runway is bad where there is just an extra run off area – not officially part of the runway. 
Tim sees the same issue as there was 15 years ago. He worked with Don Watson to get the grounds close to how they wanted them. Muddy areas are at high traffic spots – end of blacktop taxiway eg. We will always get movement in a runway. Grass clumps where it grows faster. It’s always changing. Best bet is to keep up regular maintenance – like on golf courses – with top dressing – leveling and filling. For instance, at the end of the taxiway, top with top soil and ¾” minus limestone and grass will grow in it but it will be firmer.  Top soil is organic material and will move. Limestone will keep it more stable. This can be done at the end of taxiways and any low spots. The worst area is 50-100’ past the end of the taxiway. The threshold of Runway 25 at the end of the taxiway is very hard to pivot on when muddy. 

Tim doubts we can get it absolutely perfect for the RVs.   He recommends we roll it every year and then top dress. When ready to roll, get the equipment on, with the top dressing at the same time. He says that we will get one month longer out of the season and also one month earlier. Don’t use sand – it’s mushy. Using the limestone with grass growing in to it will keep props from blowing rocks, etc. Cost - $3000.- $4000/year – a few thousand for materials and the same for equipment, approximately. After a few years it needs less work.  Could be $5000. - $6000. now at the beginning.  The process has to have 3 days of sun – then use ‘weed and feed’ for the most massive growth. 


Tim noted that Brent Kelly’s field has standing water on it. 
Motion to follow Tim’s instruction and accept recommendations -  Gerald Ohm.  Ray Roussy seconded. Carried. 
$5000. budget should do it for this season. The runway will be open but half will be closed off for about 4 weeks downtime. Low cones can be set around the area being worked on. We can put out a NOTAM for the period too, of course. 

Ray and Trevor will split any overrun and the total should be less next year.
Flight Operations:  


The camera to check the wind sock, live,  has been purchased– waiting for a dry day to install.  Through it, we should be able to see the Alex Fraser Bridge – fish eyed view – and get a good idea of wind direction and speed. The WX unit in the coffee shop transmits data managed by UBC. It was suggested we talk to Bruce Prior about sharing knowledge with them. Trevor asked Gerald to talk to him about it – can UBC transfer it back here? However, the data is logged, not live, so may not be of use. 
The old wind sock has been replaced. 

We are still looking for a new flight safety officer – a few people are looking at the position. Ray Roussy is swamped for now but may consider in a month. Trevor said we can leave it at ‘flight’ safety instead of general ‘safety officer’.   Ray would like more clarity in the job description. There’s a heavy manual to go through. He agreed to talk about it again next month. Tom will look in Park’s agreement to see what their stipulations are regarding the position. 
Fuel Management:  We have a 2200 litre tank coming free of charge, though currently stuck in Port Alberni due to weather. It’s en route on a flatbed – going to Duncan where it will be cleaned to be ready for ferry transport. Should be in next month. Dimensions:  80’ diameter x 4.5 ‘ – double walled. There will be some minor cost to transport and clean. Pumping gear comes with it. Duncan will build a stand for it. Trevor still has to talk to Parks about a pad. Ray said we can propose to put in pipes in ground that would support it above ground – Ray has a machine that can do it very fast. The machine will vibrate pipe 30-40’ into the ground and grass will be under the tank rather than a concrete pad which may be more agreeable to Parks. Ray brought a pump and meter company’s trade show pamphlet, in case we need those services in the future. 
The East pump right now is not functioning. A fix was attempted but did not last so someone will be called to fix it again. It would be $5000-$7000 to replace the pump with the terminal in it.  Trevor will call Doug to ask about it. We would also like to be able to join both tanks in the pump should one fail. Gerard can’t get gas to transfer from one tank to another. 

Duncan puts through credit cards on file from a log once a month using the honor system and so far it works for them. Only a few people will be using the Delta Mogas pump. Demand is unknown for now. It’s fairly small and may need frequent fill ups but Mogas has to be replenished often so it might be good to have a relatively small tank. And it was free!
The dollar limit has now been increased to $500.00 on the Avgas pump. There is a new 10’ ladder on the side of the pumps. 

Dapcom is looking for someone to take over looking after the gas pump upkeep, ordering etc.  Volunteers?  

Environment Protection and Enhancement: Email from Bob Sisler:
Poplar Tree Removal

* a Tree Cutting Permit has been obtained from the Corporation of Delta

* I met on site Tuesday April 1st with Oliver Busby with EBB Environmental Consulting (biologist recommended by Metro Vancouver) to review his plan to conduct the BC Wildlife Act required bird nesting survey which has to be conducted before the trees can be removed.  Oliver will be on site Thursday April 3 and again on Monday April 7th looking for active bird nests of protected species such as nuthatches and robins.  He will inform me of his findings on Thursday night.  Cautionary note - if species of concern are actively nesting, the tree cutting will have to be delayed until the end of nesting season (BC Wildlife Act requirement).  I will monitor my calls while out of town to keep everyone in the loop.

* I spoke to the folks at Canadian Helicopters who occupy the hangar adjacent to the poplar trees and informed them of our plans to cut down the trees because they have been assessed to be in fair to poor condition.  They said they in fact had paid in the past to have the trees topped.

* I called Royal Wood Tree Care to inform them of the requirement for the bird nesting survey as it could affect the timing of the tree removal, which is currently planned for April 8th and 9th.  I plan to be on site from time to time during those days if the work goes as scheduled 

1512 liter sold last month of avgas
If it’s a subject of interest to anyone, they should show up at the meeting to discuss, though it has been voted on quite a while ago. 

The trees will be replaced with a small indigenous species, at Parks request. 
Air Park Recycling

* Bob picked up the recycling and refundable items on April 1st from the coffee shop area.

* Would like to note that the recycling areas are being kept well organized and clean.
Coffee Shop Operation: Sales: Coffee $22, Chips and chocolates $30.25,  Pop $7 and breakfast  $137 for a total of $196.25. Breakfast numbers are down again. Gerald can just report a total from now on of the balance of revenue and the expenses. 
We have a direct donation from filming, $300., that is to go to the coffee shop. 

Tom would like $50. a month to pay back the loan for the coffee machine.
Breakfast: Sunday, April 13; 
Events Calendar: 
‘Clean Up Day’ will be Saturday May 24th. (If raining, the new date will be Saturday May 31st } If we can get a rough head count of volunteers, Gerald can go ahead with plans for food supplies – approximately 25 people came out last year. 
Ray Roussy and Ginny Ivanicki were ‘volunteered’ ( :<)  ) to organize the clean up. Ginny will Email DAPCOM, RAA and BBFC for volunteers. Anyone who would like to volunteer to help out, please contact me (Ginny) at ‘ivanicki@telus.net’.  We will have a list of jobs and the start time soon and I will do my best to line you up with your preferences.
Our ‘Delta Warbird Fly-In’  will be the 23rd of August
And our regular annual ‘Delta Fly In’ is set for June 28th. The RAA is organizing the Fly-In so any volunteers should contact John Macready.
Tom will forward these minutes to the tenants as well.
Motion to adjourn: Trevor Skillen

Seconded:  Tom Boulanger
Adjourned:  21:45
